
Henderson County 
TRANSPORTATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

April 16, 2025 Meeting Summary 
Voting Member  Present Absent 

Beau Waddell, Chair at-large  √  
Sam Henderson, Vice-Chair at-large √  
Dawn Barr, at-large √  
Warren Ladbrook, at-large  O  
Shiela Franklin, Henderson County   √ 
Jay Egolf, Henderson County  √  
Jennifer Hensley, City of Hendersonville  √  
Emily Whitmire, Village of Flat Rock  

 
√ 

Shanon Gonce, Town of Mills River  √  
Jim Player, Town of Fletcher  √ 

 

George Banta, Town of Laurel Park √ 
 

 
Also present at the table: Autumn Radcliff, Planning Director; Janna Bianculli, Senior Planner; Rusty Darnell, 
NCDOT; and Troy Wilson, NCDOT.  
 
Mr. Beau Waddell, Chair at large, called the meeting to order at 4:01 p.m. 
 
Public Comment: 
None. 
 
Approval of Agenda and Minutes:  
Commissioner Jay Egolf moved to approve the agenda, and member-at-large Sam Henderson seconded the 
motion. Motion carried. 
 
Discussion: 
Greenway Master Plan Update 
Mrs. Janna Bianculli updated the TAC on the Planning Department’s effort to revamp the 2019 Greenway 
Master Plan. The plan was adopted before the Ecusta Trail was purchased, so bike/ped connections to the trail 
are not mentioned. Including future projects, like sidewalks in Horse Shoe, will help the county apply for grant 
funding. The Recreation Advisory Board is the steering committee for the plan, but the TAC will make 
recommendations during the planning process. 
Resilient Transportation Networks 
In the wake of Hurricane Helene, it is important for the County to plan for future weather events that may impact 
the County’s transportation infrastructure. Designing for resilient networks now will ensure the roadways are 
usable during an emergency and will limit future costs to taxpayers.  
 
Updates: 
NCDOT, Henderson County, Laurel Park, Hendersonville, and Fletcher gave updates.  
 
Next Meeting:  
The next TAC meeting is scheduled for May 21, 2025.  
 
The meeting adjourned at 5:13 PM. 
 
*This is a meeting summary. The official minutes are the recording of the meeting. Anyone can request a copy of the meeting recording by 
contacting County staff.* 












